
April 6, 1993 

Mr. J. Gary Shaw 
P.O. Box 722 
Cleburne, TX. 76033 

Dear Gary, 

Harold Weisberg informed me today that he had received a letter from 
Richard Waybright. According to Harold, Waybright states in that letter that 
Harrison Livingstone is labeling me as the source of information concerning 
you, Mary Ferrell and Harold. 

I want you to know that this statement is totally and absolutely false. 
The truth is exactly the opposite, and perhaps the reason Harry has tried to 
use my name as a shield. 

Harry has caused me considerable grief and anguish, particularly over the 
last 3 months. I can only assume that his attitude towards me was prompted 
by my refusal to work with him on his current book. 

I resolved last year to remove myself from any involvement in this case 
and Harry was one of the first to know. It would appear, based on comments 
I've received, that shortly after telling Harry of my decision, my name began 
to be used in conjunction with Harry's current, -investigation." 

There is much I could say about this whole affair but that's perhaps 
better left for another day. Once again, I have performed no research for 
Livingstone on any subject since the publication of High Treason 2. and 
specifically none relating to any activities of you, Mary or Harold. 

Sincerely, 

Mark Crouch 

cc: Mary & Harold 


